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TEXT: Matthew 5:9 "Blessed are the peacemakers, for they shall be
called sons of God."

Perhaps some of you remember the old riddle that asks, "What
time is it when the clock strikes thirteen?" The answer, of
course, is " Time to get the clock fixed!" And, on this first
day of Daylight Saving Time, I suspect some of us may be won
dering about our own clocks. Is it really twenty minutes after
nine, as our clocks say it is, or is it twenty minutes after
eight as our bodies keep insisting? Whichever it is, please
remember that you felt sleepy before I started preaching.

As a matter of fact, however, I did not get much sleep last
night myself. Partly that was because of Daylight Saving Time.
I had visions of getting to church a little after 8:00, as I
usually do, and finding that it was really a little after 9:00
with the whole congregation lined up around the circle where I
park, waiting to greet me. When you think about that as you
climb into bed, let me tell you it does not help you sleep well.
But I was also concerned about this morning's sermon.

Without a doubt this is one of the hardest sermons I have

ever preached. My subject this morning is the seventh Beatitude:
"Blessed are the peacemakers, for they shall be called sons of
God." But, unfortunately, when many people hear the word, peace,
today they equate it with disarmament. Think, for instance, of
what comes to your mind when you read in the paper that someone
is a "peace activist. Unless I miss my guess you think of a
protester picketing a recruiting station or perhaps someone with
a sledge hammer banging away at the cover to a nuclear missile
silo.

But disarmament is only one way of seeking peace. Others
think that peace can best be served by adequate military pre
paredness. I think it was General Omar Bradley who once said
that the main purpose of the military was peace and not war. He
said, "If I did not believe that I could never have devoted my
whole adult life to the army. And I remember my own minister
during World War II. He had four sons: two were Consciencious
Objectors, and two were Marine fighter pilots. I knew those
young men and all four were passionately devoted to peace. They
just had different ways of seeking it.








